
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 25 September 2003 

5. COMMUNITY BOARD GRANTS 
 
 The Board received feedback from recipients of grants allocated by the Community Board. 
 
 The Board decided to send a letter of thanks to Beryl Pettet, outgoing funding co-ordinator for 

Te Ropu Tamariki. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


